Minutes of the Village of Sleepy Hollow Board Meeting of December 7, 1964

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sleepy Hollow was called to order at 8:00 PM by Fred Cramer in the absence of Floyd Falese, Village President.

Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

Laurence Knott - absent Rauland Fischer - present Fred Cramer - present

Arthur Lindeman - absent Elmer Houlberg - present Ronald Tessendorf - present

Jerome Kessler, Village Clerk read the minutes . Minutes were accepted as read.

Mr. Quigley reported that the firm of Goldman, White and Margolis, Certified Public Accountants, had been retained for the purpose of an audit of the Village books. Mr. Strass read ordinance 64-6. The motion for adoption of this ordinance was made by Mr. Houlberg and Mr. Tessendorf seconded. A roll call was taken and a vote was four in favor and none against. The treasurers report was accepted as read.

A new snow truck was purchased for use in the Village of Sleepy Hollow. It was on display at the Glen Oak Recreation Club during the time of the meeting. A substantial savings had been achieved from the price previously quoted on bids presented. In addition a spreader was obtained for use in conjunction with the truck. The vehicle is an International Harvester truck. Mr. Cramer commended the committee which was appointed last month for their fine effort in obtaining this truck. Comments were also made from the floor as to the fact that the Village had better snow removal during the previous snow fall than other areas seem to have had. In addition to the authorization to Mr. Quigley to pay the bills as presented it was also moved by Mr. Fischer and seconded by Mr. Houlberg that the spreader be paid for from the existing Village funds. The balance of the cost of the vehicle is to be financed.

A letter from the Chicago Motor Club to Chief Sabatino was read. This letter invited him to an area meeting to be held on January 25th at the Baker Hotel in St. Charles. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss area traffic control. Selection on this committee is considered an honor.

Discussion on the Village benefit was tabled until late spring. Mr = Houlberg reported that a substantial savings has been effected in purchasing salt from Cargill, Inc.

Mr. Koesche expressed his opinion to the Board for the fine snow removal that had taken place in the Village. He also reported from the Park and Recreation committee. He expressed the interest of the Park and Recreation committee in having ice skating available in the Village. Mr. Kessler stated that ice skating preparations were being made at Glen Oak and as such those facilities would be available.

The traffic on Route 72 was discussed. Discussion was made on the difficulity in turning left when traveling westbound. It was indicated that signs indicating cross roads be placed in order to faciliate the flow of traffic. Mr. Fischer moved and Mr. Houlberg seconded that a stop sign be errected at the corner of Willow and Hemlock. This is for the purpose of stopping traffic before it enters Sleepy Hollow. Discussion was raised that Village residents should be reminded of the need to bring in their garbage cans as early as possible on Monday. It has been noted that some garbage cans have been staying out for extended periods of time. Mr. Fischer read the police report, it was as follows:

Tickets 7	Assists to Ambulances 3
Station Complaints - 14	Accidents 5
Disorderly Conduct - 1	Inhalator 2
Prowler Calls 2	Assists to other Police Dept. 18
Vandalism 2	Fire Calls 1
Vacation Hse. Watch - 5	그 얼마 관련하다 그 아니는 그 하나 있는데 그는 맛없다.

Discussion was held on the obtaining of funds for the purpose of erecting a Village Hall. A building committee composed of Messers. Koescher, Ligocki, Hlavacek and Chief Sabatino was appointed. Mr. Strass, Village Attorney will assist them in their endeavor. A discussion was held on the possibility of the violation of building ordinances on the erection of such buildings as playhouses or dog houses. Mr. Fischer moved and Mr. Tessendorf seconded the motion that the meeting be adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jerome Kessler Village Clerk Mr. Koesche expressed his cpinion to the Board for the fine snow removal that had taken place in the Village. He also reported from the Park and Recreation committee. He expressed the interest of the Park and Recreation committee in having ice skating available in the Village. Mr. Kessler stated that ice skating preparations were being made at Glen Oak and as such those facilities would be available.

The traffic on Route 72 was discussed. Discussion was made on the difficulity in turning left when traveling westbound. It was indicated that signs indicating cross roads be placed in order to faciliate the flow of traffic. Mr. Fischer moved and Mr. Houlberg seconded that a stop sign be errected at the corner of Willow and Hemlock. This is for the purpose of stopping traffic before it enters Sleepy Hollow. Discussion was raised that Village residents should be reminded of the need to bring in their garbage cans as early as possible on Monday. It has been noted that some garbage cans have been staying out for extended periods of time. Mr. Fischer read the police report, it was as follows:

Tickets 7	Assists to Ambulances 3
Station Complaints - 14	Accidents 5
Disorderly Conduct - 1	Inhalator 2
Prowler Calls 2	Assists to other Police Dept. 18
Vandalism 2	Fire Calls 1
Vacation Hse. Watch - 5	

Discussion was held on the obtaining of funds for the purpose of erecting a Village Hall. A building committee composed of Messers. Koescher, Ligocki, Hlavacek and Chief Sabatino was appointed. Mr. Strass, Village Attorney will assist them in their endeavor. A discussion was held on the possibility of the violation of building ordinances on the erection of such buildings as playhouses or dog houses. Mr. Fischer moved and Mr. Tessendorf seconded the motion that the meeting be adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jerome Kessler Village Clerk